AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Tuesday the 8th day of September, 2015
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman



James E. Presutti, Councilman




Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Former Councilman Derek Benedict led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the agenda.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,089,241.02 for vouchers 153722 to 153964.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 
6. DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS 
Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
             The following are the 2015 roads that have been worked on thus far:
-  Reclaimed, Paved & Sealed (3 Miles): Ridgefield Court; Maplewood Drive;                 

   Foxwood Drive; Wintergreen Avenue; Old Gardnertown Road; Albany Post                   

   Road and Balmville Lane.
-  Chip Sealed (over 30 miles): Lattintown Road; Greiner Road; Lakeview Drive;                     

   Williams Avenue; Weyants Lane; Cronk Road; Fox Hill Road; East Road; Lake     

   Estates; Bauer Lane; Stewart Avenue Ext; Stewart Avenue; Pacer Road; Bridal                

   Path; Sulkey Road; Roan Lane; Post Place; Patton Road; Scenic Road; Pat                    

   Road; Stori Road; Valentine Road; Dapple Terrace; Baird Court; Woodland             

   Road; Pommel Drive; Carriage Drive; Saddle Place; Colt Place; Wells Road;              

   Jodpher Road; Surry Place and Lockwood Lane.
-  Top Coat (8 miles): Stanley Place; Noel Drive; Roy Place; HeleneTerrace; Orr               

   Avenue; Blue Jay Drive; Strawridge Road; S Dix Avenue; Balmville Terrace;                   

   Beech Street; Williamsburgh Court; Schulman and Faye Street.

-  Completed Projects: Millhouse Road and Dara Drive.
-  There will be a bar-b-que for the Highway employees in the next few weeks as             

   they have worked very hard.

John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, reported the following:
-  Water Department: Continue to repair fire hydrants; High bill complaint investigations 

   for the Receiver of Taxes Office; Starting to read water meters for the third quarter 
   2015; Repaired/replaced three water services in the Colden Park area; Contract fire                 

   hydrant project is going well – they have completed approximately 250 hydrants; 

   Underground location requests and Water permit inspections.
-  Fire Plants: Chadwick Lake Plant is presently off-line; Inspections of water pump 
   stations and storage tanks; Daily maintenance and operation of the DAT Filter Plant.

-  Sewer Department: Sewer Jetting of sewer mains in problem prone area to prevent 

   back-ups; Chemical treatment of sewer mains for grease build up; Repaired a break                   

   in the sewer force main at Colden Park pump station; Raising manhole cover frames   

   for highway on roads being paved; Daily sampling at the Nob Hill Sewer Plant; Daily 

   inspections of all sewer pump stations and Underground location requests.

TOWN BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 8, 2015


PAGE 2
Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, reported the following:
-  Our low cost spay neuter event on 8/27/15 went smoothly.  Fifty cats were spayed             

   and neutered plus other services.  We want to thank TARA for performing the               

   services and Cronomer Valley Fire Department for allowing us to use their facility.
-  On August 8th we had a table set up at the adoption event at Toyota of Newburgh.
-  We are planning to attend the Adams harvest Fest next month.
-  Report up until 8/31/15: Total monthly calls – 1,208; Total appearance tickets – 142. 

   Dog Reports: Impounded – 80; Redeemed – 48; Adopted – 28; Euthanized – 1;               

   Died at Shelter – 0 (Total: 0)

   Cat Reports: Impounded – 69; Redeemed – 2; Adopted – 35; Euthanized – 7;                

   Died at Vet – 3 (Total: 8)

-  Shoe drive to date has made well over $4,000.00 and is on-going.
-  There are six dogs and fifteen cats currently at the shelter.
Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes, reported the following:
-  The school taxes for Valley Central and Marlboro Schools were mailed out on                

   8/31/15 and we are presently collecting the taxes up until September 30th without 

   penalty.  A 2% penalty is applied for the month of October.  Because October 31st            

   falls on a Saturday  the last day for payments made to the Receiver’s office will                   

   be November 2nd.  The Commissioner of Finance will accept payments up until   

   November 16th, after that date the unpaid school tax will appear as a re-levy on                  

   the owner’s 2016 property tax bill.
-  The Receivers office and the Town Clerk’s office will be open from 9:00 a.m.                    

   until 1:00 p.m. on Saturday, September 26, 2015.
-  The last day to pay your sewer bond accounts is September 21st.  After that date           

   the money owed will appear as a re-levy on the owner’s property tax bill.
-  The Water and sewer reminder notices will be mailed out on September 18th.                   

   Any unpaid bills will also appear as a re-levy on the property owner’s tax bill.
      
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation,  
reported the following:
-  The fall soccer, softball and baseball recreation programs are underway and in full 

   swing.
-  There will be a pep rally/bonfire for the youth football program.  This will take place               

   on Wednesday at Chadwick Lake Park starting at 6:00 p.m.
-  The PBA/Senior picnic will be held at Chadwick Lake Park on September 11th at                

   11:00 a.m.
-  Saturday, September 12th will be a Community yard sale at Chadwick Lake Park  

   beginning at 9:00 a.m.  There are currently twenty six vendors.
-  I am in the process of writing a grant for exercise equipment through Greenfields.
-​  There will be a Lupus walk on October 3rd at Chadwick Lake Park.  Please register 

   before September 18th and earn a T-Shirt.  See more details at hvlupuswalk.org.
​     
7.   BUILDING AND GROUNDS: Paving of Town Hall Parking Lot
Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to hire Ward Pavements,                  Inc. from Goshen, N.Y. to pave the Town Hall parking lot.   This will include: 220 ton              @ $76.13 per ton, estimated cost is $16,748.60 and 105 gallons tack @ $7.00 per              gallon totaling $735.00 for a combined total of $17,483.60.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Ward Pavements,               Inc. from Goshen, N.Y. to pave the Town Hall parking lot totaling $17,483.60.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 8.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Account
 Animal Control Supervisor Chantel Haight requests authorization to use the T-94    

 account to pay for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for

 the months of June and July totaling $3,165.23.



Feline

-
$1,928.94



Canine

-
$1,236.29





$3,165.23
 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account to pay  

 for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of June 
 and July totaling $3,165.23.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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9.  STREET LIGHTING: Two Street Lights on Dogwood Hills Road   
    Town Resident Joan Kaplan requests adding two lights on Dogwood Hill Road as it                   

    is very dark and unsafe.  Supervisor Piaquadio, Highway Superintendent Todd DePew 
    and Councilman Ruggiero all went to look at the road in question.  It was decided that               

    two lights will be installed at a cost of $13.82 and $12.43.  These fees will come out of  

    Consolidated Lighting.
            MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the request to add two lights             

            on Dogwood Hill Road.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
10.  TOWN JUSTICE COURT:

A.   Bail Accounts
Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval of the unclaimed exonerated                        bail funds that are still unclaimed six years later in the amount of $1,437.50.                            The bail becomes the property of the Town and will be recorded in the General Funds Miscellaneous Revenue Account #2770.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the unclaimed                 exonerated bail funds in the amount of $1,437.50.  The Motion was seconded                       by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       B.   Hiring of Two Court Officers
     Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval to hire Michael DeRosa and               

     James Webb as part time Court Attendants at a rate of $13.00 per hour with a                  

     start date of Thursday, September 10, 2015.  Both Mr. DeRosa and Mr. Webb                  

     will need to complete all necessary paperwork, physical and fingerprinting. 

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Michael DeRosa              

     as a part time Court Attendant at a rate of $13.00 per hour with a start date of 

     Thursday, September 10, 2015.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring James Webb as a               

     part time Court Attendant at a rate of $13.00 per hour with a start date of Thursday, 

     September 10, 2015.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
 
 11.  IDA: Hampton Inn

     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor recused himself from this portion of the meeting.

     Hampton Inn: Crossroad Court Real Estate LLC is making an application to the                

     Orange County Industrial Development Agency (IDA) for the proposed new hotel                   

     facility in the Town. The Town Board authorized the Supervisor to sign and deliver                     

     a letter of support to the IDA for the grant of the full sales tax exemption and the                     

     State portion of the mortgage tax exemption to the Hampton Inn project.   

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution.              The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.  DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Maintenance Hours

       Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of 36.6 computer maintenance hours 
       from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  This purchase will                 

       be taken out of the Computer Maintenance Account #001-1680-0497.

TOWN BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 8, 2015


PAGE 4
    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to purchase 36.6 hours of computer        

    maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  The  

    Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

13.  RESOLUTIONS:


A.  To Schedule Public Hearing on Tax Cap Levy Override Local Law 

     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for a 
     Resolution scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, October 5, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. 
     introducing Local Law to Override the Tax Levy Limit Established in General  

     Municipal Law 3-C.   The intent of this Local Law is to allow the Town to adopt a      

     Town budget for Town purposes and any other special or improvement district 
     governed by the Town Board for the 2016 fiscal year that requires a real property           
     tax levy in excess of the “tax levy limit” as defined by General Municipal Law 3-C.
     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution                 

     scheduling a Public Hearing on Monday, October 5, 2015 at 7:00  p.m.  The                   

     Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

       B.   County Assessment Services
     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider the draft 
       

     Resolution removing the functions of exemption and assessment services by the 
     office of Town Assessor and authorizing negotiation and submission of agreement 
     assigning said duties to the Orange County Real Property Tax Services Office to                 

     be effective Friday, January 1, 2016 subject to permissive referendum.  Supervisor 

     Piaquadio and Councilwoman Greene spent a lot of time discussing this topic.
     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the draft Resolution.                 

     The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     

14.  ROAD DEDICATIONS:


A. Meadow Winds
     At the Workshop Meeting held on July 22, 2015, Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor 
     informed the Town Board that in order to guarantee that East Meadow Wind Lane   

     and West Meadow Wind Lane will be completed with the Town’s standards and  

     specifications, the new Developer had agreed to enter into an agreement which               

     will establish a schedule for the completion of the project improvements, the work               

     on the buildings and the issuance of certificates of occupancy.  Town Engineer                  

     Jim Osborne advised the Town Board that the road sections have now been 
     completed to the Town standards.  Mr. Taylor and Mr. Osborne asked the Town   

     Board to proceed in filing the deeds so that the Highway Department will have the 
     authority to undertake any maintenance that may be required.  
     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to proceed in filing the deeds so that         

     the Highway Department will have the authority to undertake any maintenance that 
     may be required.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       B.   River Road Existing Buckeye Terminal Frontage
            Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider the proposal                

            to dedicate a minimum of twenty five feet from the center line of the existing Town  

            water ways fronting on the Buckeye Terminal property (Section 9, Block 1, Lots 35,   

            36 & 41 – Planning Board Project No. 2014-21).  
     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the proposal.   The Motion 
     was seconded by Councilman Manley.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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15.   ENGINEERING:


A.   Approval of Tank Inspection Proposals
Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to conduct a Remotely Operated Vehicle (R.O.V.) inspection of the condition of the coatings on the four Water  Storage Tanks (Tank 1 & 2, Frozen Ridge Road and Mountain View) by Utility Service Company, Inc. from Atlanta, Georgia.  Each inspection is quoted at $2,300.00 and the total for all four tanks being $9,200.00. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve conducting a R.O.V. inspection by Utility Service Company, Inc. for all four tanks at a cost of $9,200.00. 

The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       B.   Resolution for Clean Water Infrastructure Improvement Grant Application  

     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor and Town Engineer Jim Osborne asked the                  

     Town Board to consider the draft Resolution authorizing and ratifying Grant 
     Application for NYS Water Grant Assistance for Meadow Hill South Sewer                  

     District Relief Sewer to NYS Environmental Facilities Corporation.   Municipalities               

     are limited to one NYS Water Grant award for clean water projects over the three            

     year period of the program.  
     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution.                 

     The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
          

16.   FLEET MAINTENANCE: Lighting Bid

Head Mechanic-Fleet Maintenance Jim LaColla requests a bid opening date to be                  set for the purchase and installation of Emergency Equipment Lighting packages                 which will include: (1) Ford Interceptor Sedan (Taurus); (1) Chevrolet (Impala) and                       (7) Ford Utility Interceptors (Explorer).  Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie suggested                Friday, October 2, 2015 at 10:00 a.m.  
 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the bid opening date of                  
 Friday, October 2, 2105 at 10:00 a.m. for the purchase and installation of Emergency 
 Equipment Lighting packages.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman             Presutti - yes; Councilman Manley - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.         
17.  DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: Award of Materials and Supplies Bid
Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to award the Water Department Materials and Supplies Bid contract which took place on Friday,                August 28, 2015 at 10:00 a.m. to Schmidt's Wholesale Inc. from Monticello,                         New York as they were the only bidder.   
 

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve awarding the Water          Department Materials and Supplies Bid to Schmidt's Wholesale Inc. from                          Monticello, New York.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman             Presutti - yes; Councilman Manley - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
18.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

      Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:
-   West Nile mosquitoes have been found on Fostertown Road and in Middletown.     

    Please take precautions this year and for more information on mosquito protection  

    you can call the Orange County Department of Health at (845) 291-2332.

      Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:
 
 -  Thank you to Rob Barr for maintaining the flags on Route 52.  They are displayed 

           from Memorial Day to Labor Day and will be taken down tomorrow.
 
 -  Thank you to Chantel Haight for looking over the veterinary bills and catching several 

           mistakes.

 -  Thanks go out to Todd DePew and the Highway employees for doing a great job.
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      Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


 -  The Receiver of Taxes office and the Clerk’s office will be open on Saturday, 

           September 26th from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

 -  The Supervisor plaque in the back of the meeting room in Town Hall has been             

           updated with recent developments.  

      Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
 -  I have been on the Town Board for a month and would like to thank everyone for                

           all their help and also all the Department Heads.  I attended my first Town Board 

           meeting in the same uniform as the Boys Scouts from Troop 327.
19. PUBLIC COMMENTS

      Lynn Warren from Fostertown  
I would like to thank John Platt with all of his help.  It has been a pleasure working with the Water Department.
      Ron Hughes from Middlehope

The Town needs to start conserving water now and stop washing our cars as we are in             a full grown drought.   Route 32 Woodbury is three feet down and the Passaic Creek is the lowest ever.
Ann Fisher from Balmville

I would like to welcome Scott Manley as the newest member to the Town Board.   She wanted to thank both Supervisor Piaquadio and Councilman Presutti for attending the Cedar Hill Cemetery ceremony in Middlehope with the Boy Scouts and helping with the 500 some flags.   Mrs. Fisher also wanted to thank the following Town employees: Highway Superintendent Todd DePew for doing an excellent job; Supervisor Piaquadio for doing a fantastic job with regard to the Balmville Tree; Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith; Commissioner of Public Works John Platt; Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation Robert Petrillo; Assessor John Venezia and Mark Taylor who is a brilliant Attorney who she can’t follow sometimes.
Mrs. Fisher worries about our Town Police Officers as everyday their lives are in jeopardy.   We need to appreciate them, thank them and ask the Town Board to remember them when doing the budget.  

20.  POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: Litigation – Roseton Hills Rate Change 

             MOTION to go into executive session made at 8:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene,      

seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  The sole purpose of the executive session was                   to discuss litigation in relation to the Roseton Hills rate change.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
             MOTION to come out of executive session made at 9:05 p.m. by Councilwoman               

             Greene, seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive               session and none is anticipated now.

MOTION to adjourn made at 9:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by 

Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

     



Respectfully submitted,
     _______________________________ by  _________________​​​______________​​​__​​__        

     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
    Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

     BJM – 9/11/15           

